MINUTES
CARLOS TOWN BOARD
March 14, 2019 — Carlos Elementary School

Board Members attending: Rod Meyers, Bill Krivanek, Mark Hintermeyer, Dean Yohnke and Rebecca
Anderson.

Guest attending: None
Chairman Meyers called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with all reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Bill Krivanek moved to approve the minutes of February 14, 2019. Rod Meyers seconded the motion and it
carried. Mark Hintermeyer abstained.

Mark Hintermeyer moved to approve the minutes of February 28, 2019. Rod Meyers seconded the motion
and it carried. Bill Krivanek abstained.

Road Issues: R&R has continued to sand the roads and the blacktop road are in good shape. Chairman
Meyers updated the board on Prairie Road, which has been severely damaged by vehicles removing the
products from the train derailment south of Carlos Corners. The railroad has agreed to pay to repair the road.
Jeff Stabnow will contact the railroad to obtain a letter of commitment, so the board may proceed.

The residents gave many good comments at the annual meeting held on March 12, 2019 regarding road
maintenance.

Bill Krivanek moved to pay R&R their bill for February. Mark Hintermeyer seconded the motion and it
carried unanimously.

Chairman Meyers indicated the board may be receiving a petition from the residents of Maple Lane to pave
this road. The board also discussed paving Interlachen Drive, as this is the only gravel road in the area.
There are also no ditches which makes it difficult to remove snow and when calcium chloride is applied, it
runs into the grass.

The board asked Jeff Stabnow to look into the cost to sealcoat the remaining tar roads in the township.
Annual Meeting: The meeting went well. Mark Hintermeyer asked about the rail derailment process to
notify residents. He will bring this topic up at the Douglas County Association of Township meeting to be
held on March 20%.

Committee reports: Nothing to report.

Zoning: The Juettner application was approved, however, the application for Kim was denied. There was
great opposition regarding the Kim application. The commissioner’s room was full and residents filled the

landing and hallway.

Dean Yohnke presented the board with the treasurer’s report. Bill Krivanek moved to approve the report.
Mark Hintermeyer seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.




